Site Base Council Meeting

2-08-2008
The meeting was called to order at 2:33 p.m.
Members Present:  J.D. Duncan, Renee Cox, Joan Hill, and Jonnie Thompson.  

Members Absent:   Connie Goff and Pancy Jones 
Visitors Present:  Lisa Green, Jackie Gibbons, Amelia Owens, Karen Drake, Stephanie Ferguson, Teresa Edlin, Lisa Ortiz, Gena Mitchell, Robin Pitvoric, and Kristin Gani
Mr. Duncan, co chair, shared that Mrs. Goff had asked him to chair the meeting in her absence.  Mr. Duncan reviewed the meeting agenda.

I.  Financial Report

The financial report was presented for review. 

Motion to approve the financial report was made by Renee Cox.

Seconded by J. D. Duncan. 

II. Minutes

A. January 11, 2008 SBDM Council regular monthly meeting minutes were reviewed.  

Motion was made by Renee Cox to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by Jonnie Thompson.
B. January 29, 2008, SBDM Council “Special Called” meeting minutes were   reviewed. 
      Motion was made by Joan Hill to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by Renee Cox.

C.   February 1, 2008, SBDM Council “Special Called” meeting minutes were

      reviewed.
Motion was made by Renee Cox to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by J. D. Duncan.

III. Old Business:

Mr. Duncan informed the committee that Missy Sego is in the process of ordering LCD projectors for all classrooms.  The gym will not have a “mounted” LCD projector but a projector will be available for use in the gym when needed.
Mr. Duncan shared that Debbie Anderson, Title I Coordinator, is continuing to survey teachers concerning “supplemental materials” needs.  Once the survey is complete she will discuss the results with the SBDM council.  

IV. New Business

· Mike Mayhew will present at the next regular site based meeting.

· Jackie Gibbons addressed the committee with a concern about a statement recorded in the January 11, 2008 SBDC minutes.  She shared her concerns with the council.
Mr. Duncan shared that the statement was not directed toward any individual. He apologized to Jackie Gibbons and stated his “words were not meant to hurt anyone”.  
Jackie Gibbons will provide the council a copy of the written report she read to the council.
· Mrs. Goff asked it to be noted that when Sarah Swartz was hired as a .5 assistant, both staff and parents were represented at the SBDM meeting.
· Teresa Edlin, FRC Program Coordinator, shared and discussed the FRC Continuation Plan for FY 09. She gave a review of the FRC work plans and discussed the budget.  New Highland's grant is decreasing next year due to re-districting (due to Heartland Elem.) and a lower free lunch count.  Due to the reductions, the FRC cannot fund the Outreach Position next year.  If funds become available, the position will be continued.  Due to the budget concerns district-wide, it is being considered for all of the FRYSC grant funds to be pooled together.  If so, it likely that the district will at least cover Coordinator salary/fringes and disperse the money to the FRYSC's. Currently, it is debatable whether Outreach staff would be included (off the top) in the county FRYSC pool due to concerns from larger centers.  Overall, more funds are likely to be available to New Highland if the district combines funds.   Teresa also mentioned that some Coordinators were told that the free lunch student allotment was likely to be reduced from $210 per student to approx. $195.  If this cut occurs, the New Highland grant would not have funds to fully cover the Coordinator position.   However, it is likely that the district will pool FRYSC funds together provide a solution.   The Board of Ed. has offered funds in recent years to help centers that cannot pay Coordinator's salaries and give them operating money.  However, this may not continue due to cuts in the district. Teresa and Ms. Goff have been looking into support options to assist the FRC phone bill and student counseling groups.  They also spoke with the Superintendent to ask for assistance due to impact on the budget from redistricting kids to Heartland.  SBDM members had an opportunity for questions/comments.
· Mr. Duncan stated it had been brought to his attention that the SBDM council is out of compliance in the following areas:

· Location of meeting

· Posting of agenda

· Date of meeting

He recommended the council begin to review the policy on the areas mentioned above and that we also:


1.  establish a primary meeting place


2.  establish an alternate meeting place


3.  establish a second alternate meeting place and


4.  post the agenda where it will be easily accessed by all.

A recommendation will be drafted and submitted at the next regular SBDM  

      meeting.
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Jonnie Thompson.

Seconded by Renee Cox.
Meeting was adjourned at 3:22.

